Minutes of the November 7, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Tom Ellis, Jill Gruben, Sarah King, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, and Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Adam Rubinstein and Martin Miller.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:07 p.m.  Guest Martin Miller, a Chapter member who now lives downstate, was introduced.
The minutes of the October 3, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Linda Ranado. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the June to October 2012 Treasurer’s Reports.  Total funds increased from $6,260 to $7,321 over that period.  In June the Chapter received $100 from the NYS Solid Waste Association for leading hikes during its annual meeting at the Sagamore.  $583 was received as reimbursement of the Winter Camp deposit. A dues payment was received after the month’s end, and will be deposited soon; the Club is a month behind.  The receipts and payments for the Annual Dinner in October are not yet complete. He will send the annual donation of $5,000 to the Club soon.  The reports were approved unanimously on a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Tom Ellis. John said that he will present the 2013 budget at the next meeting, so committee chairs should let him know if they need changes to their line items.
Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported that due to liability concerns, DEC is contemplating changes to the Adopt-A-Natural Resource program, which could affect the Chapter’s trail adoption and Wilderness adoption programs. The Club and other groups are lobbying against this.  She has postponed writing a letter on the Remsen to Lake Placid rail trail proposal until the Club takes a position.

Outings Co-Chair Alison Darbee reported that gift certificates and letters were handed out to outings leaders at the Annual Dinner.

Alison reported for the Firetower Challenge correspondents, in the absence of Tim and Kathi Noble. She said that they are out of patches for completers.  John Schneider said that more can be ordered. After some discussion it was agreed that they could be paid for out of the budget, rather than the FTC donated funds.
Website Chair George Sammons reported that the Club’s new website is up.  At his suggestion, the Club will make the links to chapter websites easier to find.

Hospitality Chair Gretchen Steen reported that the Victorian Streetwalk in Saratoga will be on November 29th and discussed the preparations for the Chapter’s table at the event.

John Schneider suggested that the Chapter sell Chapter t-shirts again, because it has been at least 10 years since this was last done. It was agreed that the same design, featuring the Chapter patch, would be used. Mo will look into this and send out a notice to get pre-orders.  John also mentioned that former Ex Comm member Ryan Simko is hiking the Appalachian Trail, and has a blog for this, takeahike2012.blogspot.com. 
Newsletter Chair Jill Gruben announced that she is looking for articles to be submitted before the December 1st deadline for the next issue.

Program Chair Sarah King discussed the 2013 programs.

Education Chair Linda Ranado reported that she has no recruits for the 2013 camperships yet.

Mo reported for the Membership Committee, in the absence of Chair Pat Desbiens. She said that despite gaining 15 new members, due to lapsed memberships, the Chapter was down a net of 34 members from August to September.

The Committee members discussed their reactions to the Annual Dinner. The food was good, and the buffet service sped things up compared to plated dinners.  Some members would have preferred a speaker over a singer, but it was pointed out that the Chapter tries to vary the types of entertainment from year to year.  A suggestion was made that the member slideshow could be done at the dinner instead of having a paid speaker.  Mo said that the dinner will probably be in the Glens Falls area next year, so as to alternate the location.  John Schneider said that attendance was good, with 91 guests.
Mo gave the Chapter Chair’s Report.  As a gift for the Ragnar Relay volunteers, she bought them ADK calendars from the Chapter’s share of the payment from the race organizers.  After some discussion, there was no consensus on what to do with the rest of this money, so it will just go into the general Chapter funds.  The new Scout Venturing group would like to have a contact person with the Chapter to provide it with assistance.
Jack Bave reported that the draft maps for the Lake George Trails Master Plan are out, but that the proposed hiking trail around the lake is very poor because much of it is on roads instead of on the ridgelines.  She will comment on it, after getting input from Chapter members.

Mo reported for the Nominating Committee, in the absence of Chair Laura Fiske. She said that there are still vacancies for Chair and Second Vice Chair.  John Caffry discussed the process under the by-laws for filling vacancies, and said that if there is no Chair, Laura, as First Vice Chair, will become acting Chair.
On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Linda Ranado, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:23 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – December 5, 7:00, potluck dinner at the Wesley in Saratoga.
